Woodbastwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 14th July 2010 in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30 pm
Present: Patricia Steven (Chairman)

Jane Wilson



 
 

   Barbara Garrett


Kit Cator

   Ruth Dobson

   PCSO Bob Hall

   Eight residents

1. Apologies: 

James Hood



Di Eliel


George Debbage (District Councillor)

            James Carswell (County Councillor)

2.
Declarations of Interest:

None.
3.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meetings dated 12th and 25th May 2010 were agreed to be correct and were signed by Patricia Steven, as Chairman of the Parish Council.
4.
Matters Arising:

4.1
The clerk reported on an interesting planning training session at the Broads Authority.
5.
Correspondence:
5.1
The Greater Norwich Development Partnership has sent details of the “Green Infrastructure.”
5.2
Norfolk County Council has sent a copy of the Norfolk Minerals and Waste Local Development Framework Core Strategy.

5.3
The Norfolk Association of Local Councils has announced two vacancies on the Broads Forum.

5.4
The Broads Authority has sent copies of the LDF Development Management Policies and the Strategic Plan to Manage the Broads 2011 – 16.

5.5
Norfolk Constabulary has sent details of personnel changes in the district.

5.6
Residents are invited to attend the Broads Flood Awareness Event at Roys of Wroxham car park on Friday, 30th July, from 10 – 3.

5.7
The Norfolk Fire Authority Safety Plan has been received for comments.
5.8
A letter of thanks has been received from the children at Fairhaven Primary School.
5.9
BDC has cancelled planned public meetings on the sites proposed for housing, owing to the changes in Government policy.

5.10
PCSO Bob Hall listed two reported crimes since the last meeting and summarised a report into traffic speeds on the road through Panxworth. Bob was thanked for his report.
6.
Financial Matters:






 






      



       £
Balance b/f at 13th May 2010



1,336.12
Receipts:

VAT refund





     25.50
Cheques for Payment:

Nfk RCC – subs




     15.00
P James –clerk’s fee and exps



   286.27
J Gallop – internal audit



     65.00

Upton PC – share of exps



       7.88

Acle PC – share of exps



       7.05

Ranworth Village Hall - hire of room


     15.00
Balance c/f at 14th July 2010



   965.42
Savings Account




5,614.00
Total Monies




          £6,579.42
The above invoices were approved for payment.

John Gallop has completed the internal audit for the year ended 31st March 2010, with no comments.  The Annual Return has been sent off to the external auditors, Mazars.

7.
Fairhaven Garden Trust Land in Ranworth:
Patricia Steven summarised the information on Fairhaven Trust land in Ranworth; since the last meeting, the Parish Council has published an open letter explaining that the Council has consulted with Natural England, Norfolk Wildlife Trust, Broads Authority, Norfolk County Council and Broadland District Council.  The Council has also received a letter from Lord Fairhaven confirming the limitations on the use of the site.  The Parish Council’s letter, posted on the noticeboard and copied to the BA Chief Executive, confirmed that the Parish Council would continue to monitor the situation.

The Broads Authority sent the Parish Council a copy of their letter to the Fairhaven Trust setting out their summary of the situation; a planning application will be required if any new activity is carried on for more than 28 days.
George Debbage, District Councillor, sent a report to the meeting; he has helped the Trust move the fence back from the edge of the bridleway.  The brick rubble on the bridleway has been dealt with. Further planting will be done in the Autumn.  Vehicular use of the bridleway will be kept to a minimum.  He confirmed that no use of the land up to the point of his report needed planning permission as no activity was expected to exceed 28 days. If any planning application were needed, then it would be applied for by the Fairhaven Trust rather than by the tenant.  In his report, George appealed for a period of calm.
The parish councillors confirmed that they would continue to monitor the situation very carefully.
8.
Highways Matters:
8.1
The clerk reported that the verge cutting on the Salhouse Road seemed to be working well; the idea is that pedestrians will feel able to step onto the verge to avoid passing vehicles.
8.2
There were complaints that Broad Lane continues to flood badly after rain.  Highways had promised some engineering works to improve the situation.
9.
Planning:

None.
10.
Environmental Matters:

The Broads Authority has reported that a rowan and a cherry tree have been planted in the hedge by the staithe car park at Ranworth. A fence will be erected shortly, which will be planted with honeysuckle, and will be between the car park and the picnic area.
Councillors requested that a third bench be installed at the staithe.
11.
Panxworth Church:
Patricia reported a letter sent to the local vicar from a company in Peterborough. The Diocesan Office wants to sell Panxworth Church and investigations are underway to establish a route for the utilities and for a driveway.  The conservation officer at BDC has no further information about the plans.  The Parish Council will try to obtain further information.
12.
Public Forum:
12.1
Residents supported the request for a third bench at Ranworth staithe.
12.2
The flooding near Broad Lane was also discussed.

12.3
Several issues concerning the land owned by the Fairhaven Trust were raised: the location of the fence adjacent to the bridleway, the reed panels at the entrance to the site, correspondence with the Broads Authority and a request that the Parish Council writes to Lord Fairhaven to find out the planned use for the site.

James Carswell, County Councillor, entered the meeting at this point and gave a brief report; it will be a difficult year ahead for the County Council services as funding has been reduced by the Government. James reported that he will campaign to support local services. He continues to oppose the Rackheath Eco-Town proposal and works to protect the Broads area. He felt that the future of the Northern Distributor Road is uncertain.  He will continue to work with George Debbage to find a “middle ground” concerning the use of the Fairhaven Trust land. The councillors thanked James for his report.

13.
Any Other Business:
13.1
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 8th September 2010 at Woodbastwick Village Hall.  
13.2
BDC supplied contact details for the purchasers of the land adjacent to the public toilets in Ranworth.  Patricia will discuss the matter with Charles Cator to see if any action is necessary regarding this land.
13.3
Residents confirmed that signs concerning the use of the Fairhaven Trust land will be removed from the bridleway.

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.35 p.m.

Signed...........................................................

Dated: 8th September 2010


Chairman
